## Northcote Primary School

## www.northcoteschool.com

## Caring, Learning, Growing

26<sup>th</sup> May.22

OVERALL ATTENDANCE LAST WEEK:		90.6%
Early Years Attendance Winner	Reception 1	88.3%
Years 1 and 2 Attendance Winner	Class 4 & 5	95.7%
Years 3 and 4 Attendance Winner	Class 9	96.8%
Years 5 and 6 Attendance Winner	Class 12	96.3%

**Platinum Jubilee Day.** A big "thank you" to all parents for sending the children into school in red, white and blue as part of our Platinum Jubilee Celebrations today. The children looked fabulous and we had a lovely time celebrating this special

**Leavers' Service.** We are delighted to be able to hold a Year 6 Leavers Service this year. This will be on Friday 15<sup>th</sup> July at 10am in the Salvation Army, Cavendish Drive. Parents of Year 6 pupils are cordially invited to this special event.

**School Trips**. We are delighted to be able to launch our school trips again after such a long time. Please note that all payments for trips are to be made via the *Parentpay* app. Thank you.

**Nursery Places** If your child requires a nursery place for September, you will need to complete an application form as places are currently being allocated. If you have already applied, we will contact you after half term with a start date for September. For those families who have been allocated a Reception place for September through the local authority, there will be a meeting at 10am on the 17th June.

**Road Safety**. We welcome Neil Moores as our new Crossing Patrol. Neil tells me that he has been given a lovely welcome by parents and children.

Can we remind all parents to please park **away** from the school site. Please use the Sainsbury's car park. Don't 'double park', this obstructs the view of children and adults attempting to cross safely.

**Parents' Evening** and **School Reports**. We aim to return to 'face to face' parent meetings next half-term. In order to protect against ongoing covid infections we will be holding the parents' evenings over two evening sessions in order to reduce the numbers of people in school. A letter will be sent out shortly to outline more precise information.

**Baby Boomers!** Ms Rogers starts her maternity leave at the weekend. We extend our love and very best wishes to Ms Rogers as she prepares to welcome her new baby.

**Warm weather** As we are now summer term, we ask that children make sure they bring in their water bottles every day. On particularly sunny days we recommend children wearing a sun hat/cap and sun cream for school.